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March 2015
Here we are again in a new year, snow and all.  Did you buy your milk and bread soon enough ?  If you don’t already know it, or if you did not vote in December (heaven forbid) you have the Incumbent Party from 2014 again representing your best interests this year.

513 Dominion Way

The issue with the above-ground pool has been resolved by the owners.  The owners have sold the pool and it has been picked up and verified visually as having been removed.  All legal appointments with our lawyer have been cancelled.  Thank you to the various neighbors who have supported this action endeavor from the beginning.  Thanks to all involved for resolving this issue and saving the HOA potentially several thousand dollars in legal fees.  Voting rights have been reinstated.

520 Dominion Way

Non-payment of dues from 2014 is still an issue. A lien was placed against this property. Voting rights remain removed until this issue is resolved. 

Dues for 2015

I am told 25 of 36 owners have paid dues.  Thank you very much for that.  Having available monies in our coffers is important for paying our HOA bills.  If you have not paid your annual dues, please put this letter on your frig to remind you.  Thanks.

Speeding

It bereaves me to state that I have notified the Spartanburg County Sheriff’s Office and have requested they do patrols in our neighborhood for SPEEDING.  Multiple neighbor requests have been made.  This also means you may see them more often cruising Rainbow Lake Road.
When you get your ticket do not blame me.  I have written about this issue several times now.  This is NOT your final notice.  I have taken action based on complaints about speeding.  These complaints have mostly been from your neighbors who have children.  None of us should not have to live in fear of speeders.  So hopefully, after the first ticket, you will know how to slow down in the neighborhood.  What I personally have observed will easily place the speeder 20 miles above the speed limit.  That is a guaranteed court appearance.  The officer I talked to has indicated they will not be lenient as I thoroughly explained to him the number of times I have written to the neighbors about this issue.  Don’t blame your neighbor for complaining.  Blame yourself for not respecting safety of life.  When you lose or have a suspended license, you also lose the ability to drive to work.  Think before you speed !
Speed Bumps
It was asked at our last meeting to look into placing speed bumps in our neighborhood.  In order for them to be installed, we have to petition the county with a majority of homeowner’s signatures and the means to fund them.  The county will then approve for us to install them.  It is our responsibility to obtain and pay a licensed contractor to have them installed.

FRONT ENTRANCE AREA
We have renewed the landscaping contract with the same company as last year.  Thanks Erica.  We are not planning on having the contractor spray the trees this year.  Part of this is because it may not be needed a third year (we shall see).  Part of that is to reduce the overall cost to the HOA.

CUL-D-SAC-ers
This problem continues.  We have been asked by one or more of the garbage haulers to let you know they sometimes have challenges in turning around within the cul-de-sacs.  Some of this has to do with parking cars on the street, which is unavoidable for the most part.  Some of it has to do with personal property in the cul-de-sac (on the street itself).  The parking on the street is something the drivers have to deal with all over the country so this is only seen as a request to park your cars on your driveways whenever possible.  If you have personal property on the cul-de-sac, or on Carrington or Dominion for that matter, you should strongly consider gathering it up and moving it back onto your property.  If the garbage truck runs over your property, then what ?  For your consideration and action please.
Underage Driving

Are your youngsters too young to drive “on the street” ?  Do you as parents permit them to do so ?  What are YOUR liabilities as parents:  to your kids, to licensed drivers, to your neighbor’s property, to the State ?  Did you know that as parents you could be reported to the Department of Social Services for improper care of your children (DSS action is NOT a lot of fun).  Driving laws ?  Uninsured driver laws ?  Underaged driving laws ?   Accidents which can maim your children for life or worse ?  It is NOT the responsibility of the HOA to govern these permitted actions.  It IS the option of the HOA to point out the MAJOR concerns of neighbors for the safety of children on our streets.  This leads to another simple point:  speeding in the neighborhood.  Slow down please.  We are continually blessed with children and luckily old age.  We enjoy walking on our streets too, safely of course.  Please slow down.  Give consideration at all times to your actions.  Thank you.
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